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Tallahassee Amateur Radio Society 
November 2012 

�
�
��� ��������	 �
�

�

READY FOR THE 
HOLIDAYS?  

This season promises great propagation, especially for 10 & 6 meters. 
Our eyes are still on the tropics – but let’s think  about the party!  

�

November Meeting  
Thursday November 1st, 2012, 7:00 p.m. 

 

Please join us at the American Red Cross facility 
located at 1115 Easterwood Drive.   See Map on Page 3…  

 
The Tallahassee Amateur Radio Society meets at 7:00 p.m. 

on the first Thursday of every month. 
December’s meeting will be the TARS Holiday Party! 

LongHorn Steakhouse consideration... 
The party will be in lieu of the regular business meeting. 

See Page 4… 
 

Talk-in is on the K4TLH repeater 147.030 (+.600, to ne 94.8) 
�
 
�

Upcoming Events  •  See the K4TLH.net Calendar  for more information 
 

November 
 
Nov 1 (Thursday) 
- TARS Meeting  - 
 

December 
 
Dec 5 
(Wednesday) 
 
 
�

TARS 
Holiday Party 
LongHorn  
Steakhouse  
See Page 4 

January 
 
Jan 3 (Thursday) 
- TARS Meeting  - 
 

�
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The Amateur Radio Service 

�    The nighttime air is starting to cool and our thoughts turn towards the holidays with the 
intoxicating aroma of roasting turkeys and the anticipation of filling our gift lists with all 
manner of radio goodness.  May we all find a bit of joy as the year draws to a close and 
be blessed with time with our families and the new friendships sure to be found on the 
airwaves.  Let us not forget the less fortunate this season and those whom could use 
more companionship and Let us find ourselves standing in the right places imparting 
amateur radio's greatest gift to mankind - service. 
We are, in fact, the "Amateur Radio Service". 

 
   Our core responsibility as radio operators is to be there when disaster strikes and our served agencies need to get 
the message through. We are there to provide the free and reliable service of moving traffic messages, even if only the 
last resort. We are there as mentors or 'Elmers', to show the young and old the ropes so that others will find the same 
joy in the radio avocation as we do - to help promote scientific discovery and technological development. 
 
   A special commendation needs to be given to those hams that donated time and expertise this year to the various 
TARS events, from Field Day to the Spaghetti 100, and also to those that worked with ARES, the Red Cross and 
others. Our communities rely upon our readiness, even if they're not initially aware of it. Let us not forget that intangible 
quality that defines the true amateur radio operator: the willingness to serve. From the early days of Hiram Percy 
Maxim to the ever continuing efforts of our EmComm specialists - behind the joy of experimenting with electronics and 
racking up points in contests - the spirit of service sets our hobby apart from most others on this planet! 
 
   I feel the need to relate a recent experience of my own. I had before me the large and daunting task of replacing my 
property’s fence, and it needed immediate attention as I was only given a few weeks to remove or replace it. Faced 
with quite a hardship, it was my neighbor - a ham - that did what I couldn't do myself, and offered the saving grace. He 
spent four back-breaking Saturdays directing the effort, providing most of the labor and torturing his body with cuts, 
burns and bruises just to "help his neighbor fix his fence"!  I pale to think of how I'll ever be able to repay him for his 
kindness and tireless efforts. Maybe he was just doing the "neighborly thing", but I can’t help to recall that his late 
father was a long-time ham up north, and he followed in his father’s footsteps subsequently inheriting his father's call. 
Maybe the truth is, instead of ham radio providing an example of service, that the ham radio hobby just attracts that 
type of person. 
 
   My neighbor, as a ham, has been inactive in the hobby since his father died many years ago; however, he has posed 
an interest in trying out 2m again with a mobile setup. From my standpoint, his example gives me incentive to try better 
this next year - to make more friendly rag-chew contacts and to be better prepared as an ARES official. I can tell you 
that there is fulfillment in serving under the mantle of ham radio. The runners and bike riders really do appreciate the 
watchful stewards with their HT's, and the Field Day events bring a lot of folks together and provide great opportunities 
to test our emcomm mettle. 
 
   TARS is a service organization. 
 
   If I had one wish for TARS this next year, it would be to see more of our hams 'step up to the plate' when the call is 
put out. To see more volunteers for our events - instead of uneasy apprehension, we would see more enthusiasm. I’m 
not going to mince words here: Ever notice that the number of volunteers at any TARS event is far cry less than show 
up at any business meeting?  I make this promise; that if you, as a ham, decide upon yourself to make these small 
sacrifices to use your talents in this hobby to serve others, as you later look back upon your service you'll come to 
realize that those efforts were really not sacrifices at all.  I look forward to serving with you all! 
 
 
73, Mike Maynard, K4ICY  k4icy@arrl.net  (TARS VP/Editor) 
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November’s TARS Business Meeting 

   Join us (the first Thursday of the month at 7:00 PM – November 1 st) at the Capital Area Chapter facility of 
the American Red Cross .   The main topic of discussion will be detail considerations for the upcoming 
TARS Holiday Party. The speaker for this month will be Ken Reecy, AC4TO – Don’t miss it! 
 

 

The Tallahassee +ARC+ is located 
on 1115 Easterwood Drive (off of 
Capital Circle NE, just south of 
Hwy 90) immediately next to the 
animal shelter and in the vicinity of 
Tom Brown Park, the National 
Guard armory, and the new county 
dispatch facility. 

 
   Bring your friends and family. The TARS meetings are welcome to hams and non-hams alike.  Interested 
in ham radio and wish to find out more?  Be our guests and let us tell you all about our hobby. 
“Talk-in” is on the K4TLH repeater 147.030 (+.600, tone 94.8).  Look forward to seeing you there!  
 
 

 
 
 

October’s Speaker  •  Ken Reecy, AC4TO  
The ‘Magic Band’ • Enjoying 6 Meters 

   Ken Reecy, AC4TO , will make a presentation on the Magic Band: 6 meters.  Ken will show you how to 
get the most enjoyment out the amateur band that is in the "twilight” zone between VHF and HF. 
Many consider 6 meters our lowest frequency VHF band, but it also exhibits characteristics of an HF bands 
as well. 

 
 
   He’ll discuss the various propagation modes available on 6 meters, when and where you are most likely to 
see activity on the band, antennas for 6 meters - both homebrew and commercially available, and other 
aspects that make it one of the most enjoyable and hottest bands in amateur radio today! 
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2012 TARS Holiday Party 
Celebrate Ham Radio! 

 
    Gerry, WA6POZ, has been working to procure a good location for the TARS Holiday Party.  So far a consensus with 
the board has been reached and now all that’s required is general approval from the membership at the next meeting. 
 
    Unless an overriding decision is made at the meeting – our holiday party will be held Wednesday, December 5 th  at 
LongHorn Steakhouse  which is located at 2400 North Monroe Street, in Tallahassee, across from the Tallahassee 
Mall where Monitcello Dr. and John Knox Rd. intersect. We plan on starting at 7:00 pm , but we should start showing 
up around 6:30 pm.  The seating capacity for our group will be a tight 50-54, however some members will plan on 
sitting at private tables at the restaurant and joining the group when speeches and awards take place. Parking is also 
very limited at LongHorn, so please consider carpooling. 
 
    The food and beverages will be any items available from LongHorn’s dinner menu and prices range from $12-$25 
for main course entrées. 
 
    The party is held in lieu of the meeting and is a great tradition where friends and family are able to gather in the 
celebration of a good year for TARS. There are a few more important considerations for the associated committees 
including; the New Ham of the Year Award, Young Ham of the Year Award, and the prestigious TARS and Feathers 
Award.  Door prizes and a raffle may also be available. 
 
    PLEASE RSVP Gerry, WA6POZ, at wa6poz@arrl.net or by phone 850-877-8134. 
      Family and friends are invited, but please let Gerry know how many you intend on having in your party. 
 
    We’ll see you and yours at the party!  

  

 
 

Florida Linked Repeater Network 
 

     Randy Pierce, AG4UU, announced the addition of a few new repeaters to the Florida state-wide UHF linked 
repeater network. Through our K4TLH 442.100 repeater, we can enjoy links to repeaters in Lake City, Yulee, Madison, 
Jacksonville, and Ft. Lauderdale with more planned for the future. Keep in mind, when using the 442.100 that you 
should allow a little more time for the other repeaters to ‘drop’. And it is likely that other hams in these remote locations 
may be monitoring. Here is the current list which is also provided in the Repeaters list on page 20: 

 

Tallahassee 442.100 94.8  Jacksonville 444.200 127.3 
Lake City 444.900 110.9  Madison 444.300 94.8 
Yulee 442.900 127.3  Ft. Lauderdale 442.850 110.9 

 

 
 

TARS Officers 
 

President:  Dan Moniz, KI4HGO  
Vice President:  Mike Maynard, K4ICY 
Secretary:  Larry Pushor, KI4MAJ 
Treasurer:  Nick Adams, W4EAF  

TARS Committees: 
Repeater Trustee #1: Randy Pierce, AG4UU 
Repeater Trustee #2: Vacant 
Newsletter Editor: Mike Maynard, K4ICY 
Equipment Manager: Steve Welsh, AD4E 

 
Education: Phil Ashler, N4IPH 
Testing Coordinator: Alan Terrell, N4KGT 
Webmaster: Melissa Raulston  
Public Information Officer: Vacant 
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TESTING! • TESTING! • TESTING!  
Get Licensed – Get Upgraded 

 

 
   Exams given by TARS are generally scheduled on the first 
Tuesday evening of EVEN months – which should place the next 
one on December 4th.  See the December newsletter for a 
definitive schedule. 

 
   Because of the holidays, during the months of December and 
November, TARC (Thomasville Amateur Radio Club) will ONLY be 
holding test sessions by APPOINTMENT. That way, the VE's can 
be free to think about Thanksgiving and Christmas with their 
families and not have to risk making time for test sessions with no 
examinee turnout. 

 
 
   IF AND ONLY IF someone emails Mike Brown, KE4FGF  at ke4fgf@arrl.net  to confirm they 
WILL BE THERE to test then a TARC test session will be gladly be made available for them to attend. 
 
   The available dates will be November 17th, and December 15th. TARC uses the Thomas County EOC 
facility at 1202 Remington Avenue as the test site. The time for the test session by appointment only is 
10:00 am. They’ll need a picture I.D. and the cost is $14. 
 
   Examinees need to park in the back parking lot, and use the entrance on the back side of the building as 
the front entrance is closed on weekends. Happy holidays! 
 
 

 

 

Formation of the Big Bend Chapter of the QCWA   
 

    I am looking to establish a local Chapter of the Quarter 
Century Wireless Association , QCWA, in the Tallahassee, 
Thomasville area.  QCWA members, active or not are invited to 
join.  Other amateurs may join QCWA and the Chapter if your 
original license was granted in 1987 or before. 
 
     The Chapter would be social only, meeting quarterly, 
alternating between meeting in Tallahassee and Thomasville. 
Except for national dues, there would be no chapter dues. 

 

 
     If interested please email me at wa6poz@arrl.net or by phone 850-877-8134.  If there is sufficient 
interest an initial formation meeting will be held in November.     73 - Gerry Gross, WA6POZ 
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The Sportsman’s Paradise  
Come visit our ham neighbors to the south! 

 

   One of our sister clubs: Sportsman's Paradise Amateur Radio Club  (SPARC) is alive and kicking! 
Just to the south of Tallahassee on Hwy 319 lies a venerable paradise for hunting, fishing, good living, and 
ham radio of course.  Home to Crawfordville, St. Marks, the famous Wakulla Springs and much of 
Apalachicola National Forest, Wakulla County has a lot to offer someone looking to escape the traffic and 
hustle and bustle of town. If you’re a ham, perhaps the draw of limitless space to install antennas, very few 
CC&R’s, and a right decent ham club are enough to bring you in and keep you. 

 

   Of course, you don’t have to be a resident of Wakulla County to join in 
on the fun and camaraderie, everyone is welcome and all are 
encouraged to visit whenever you like! Let’s introduce you to SPARC: 
You may already be acquainted… 
 
Club President: Doug Bennight, K4GKJ.   
You can reach him at �	%�@�-���A-�
�B�	- � and he’ll be glad to point 
you in the right direction. 
 
Vice President: Ed Palagy, KN4Y . 
Ed is an active wallpaper collector (QSL cards) and always brings neat 
stories on his latest contest as well as upcoming events. He makes it 
interesting to the point that many have gotten the bug of collecting that 
wallpaper too! 
 
Treasurer: John Reynolds, AD4DO  and 
 
Secretary: Vernon Bruce, KI4PRX  

 

 

 

   The SPARC meeting is always the 3rd Thursday  of 
each month with the exception of December where there is 
a dinner in lieu of the meeting (always different location). 
The meeting place is at the Wakulla County EOC which is 
located in the Wakulla Sheriff’s Office, 15 Oak Street in 
Crawfordville. 
 
Folks can talk in on our K4WAK 2m repeater, 145.450 (-
600) MHz with a PL of 94.8 
or call Doug’s cell at 528-5772. 

 
   Attendees will always need to walk in as a group, and if an individual is late, please contact a club 
member on the repeater or Doug’s cell – Do NOT call ‘Dispatch’ to open the door! We’ll let you in if you’re 
late (no worries). The meeting starts at 7:30 pm , and usually goes until 9 to 9:30 pm. 
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Doug does his to informally get through all that boring money stuff, the repeater report, and etc. rather 
quickly so they can talk more on the fun stuff. 

 
   SPARC has a good network of folks willing 
to lend a hand, lend a tool, or lend a rig at 
almost any time. 
 
Recently, they got a new ham set up in his 
truck, and also set up a complete ‘loaner’ HF 
system for a newcomer!  
As true ‘Elmers’, SPARC members are very 
interested in getting folks involved, and they 
go that extra mile to make it happen. 

 

 
 
   SPARC has two repeaters in the county now (see the Repeater list on page 20).  The 2m: 145.450 has 
been up and running a few years on a tower at 300 feet up with great coverage, but it has no back-up power 
other than a dying UPS. Their latest is a UHF repeater operating at almost 400 feet: the 444.450, pl 94.8 
has surprisingly great coverage but also has the same emergency backup generator used for the SO's 
communications equipment (on their tower as back-up emergency comms, but open for general ham use). 
 

   Doug, K4GKJ has this to say:  “Many folks in Tally consider Wakulla to be a different country!  But they 
don't realize that it’s more than likely that they have friends or coworkers living here. Maybe even their boss!   

  
Yea, we’re a bit more laid back, but 
95% of us work in Tally, and even 
migrated to Wakulla from Tally - for 
good reason too; our neighbors don't 
live 10 feet from us, our kids attend 
higher rated public schools. We’ve 
got less crime, safer parks, lots of 
hunting and fishing opportunities 
(most important), and a bit more of 
an overall Southern lifestyle. 
 
It’s all too nice to enjoy your morning 
coffee on your back porch in a house 
robe while watching the birds and 
deer before you gotta face the hustle 
& bustle of Tally!  Nuff' said?” 

 
   Plan your visit just down the way to a SPARC meeting today and get to know some great folks! 

 
Details submitted by: Doug Bennight, K4GKJ   
���
��������������  



�

�

T
A

LL
A

H
A

S
S

E
E

   
A

M
A

T
E

U
R

  R
A

D
IO

  S
O

C
IE

T
Y

   
 T

H
E

  P
R

IN
T

E
D

  C
IR

C
U

IT
   

 N
O

V
E

M
B

E
R

 2
01

2 

8 

�

Thomasville Amateur Radio Club • 2012 Annual Fishfr y 
Bring your friends!  •  Bring your appetite! 

 

 
             Come on out on 

Saturday, November 10th, 
2012 to enjoy mouth-

watering deep-fried fish, 
French fries, 

hushpuppies and a good 
time with the Thomasville 

Amateur Radio Club for 
the Annual  Fishfry!   

Dinner with be around 
6:00 PM at the 

Morningside United 
Methodist Church, 

2007 Smith Ave. in 
Thomasville – but come 
out early to help cook all 

the great food!  

    

             The annual TARC club 
meeting and officer’s election 
follows dinner.  Please visit the 
donation jar to help defray the 
club’s expenses. This event 
 is handicap accessible. 
 
(Click here for Google map) 

 
 
 
   Please bring a side-dish and RSVP Wynona at wysad1@yahoo.com. She will need to know the number of 
adults and children you would like to bring and also will coordinate side-dishes, drinks and deserts. 
 
   Contact Virgil H. Castleberry at kj4znk@arrl.net for additional information. 
 

Don’t even think about missing this fun family even t!  
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Get To Know  Roger Madden • A QSO with AJ4GF 
With Nick Adams, W4EAF 

 

    Confused about how to renew your ham license?  Can’t figure out FCC Part 97?  Wonder no more! 
TARS member Roger Madden worked at the Federal Communications Commission, in Gettysburg, PA for 
many years.  He served six years as the Deputy Division Chief in the Division of Special Services and was 
involved in Amateur, Marine, Aviation and the Citizen’s Band radio services.  He later retired from the FCC 
Chief Engineer’s Office.  So if you need help with your license or interrupting a rule, Roger just might have 
the answers!   

 

 
    Roger served in the Marine Corps, is married, and has five children scattered throughout the U.S.  He’s a 
long time member of the Radio Club of America, serving on the Executive Committee as the Chair of the 
Finance Committee.  He currently works as a Principal Engineer for Schneider Telvent, under contract to 
the Florida Department of Transportation.  The DOT has over 600 transmitter licenses statewide, along with 
almost 100 towers, which are also required to be licensed with the FCC. 

    At 77, Roger says he intends to retire “someday, when he gets tired of radio.”  …It hasn’t happened yet. 

    Here’s a fun fact:  Roger owned and used a series of French Citroen DS-19 automobiles.  Don’t know 
what one looks like-just check out the TV show “The Mentalist.”  The main character drives one.  It was a 
very advanced car for its time. 

 

 
Nick, W4EAF �+��
@�����	%��B����
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From The Freezer 
Not-so-thawed Elmer novelties and other frozen treats from Mike Maynard, K4ICY 

A Simple "Go-Kit"  •  to save your life and save your marriage! 

    If you’re new to ham radio and building up a nice shack - most likely, your new ‘shack’ is a desk or end-table in an 
inconvenient nook of your house - and you’ll have your basics at hand; HF rig, HT, a tuner for the rig, watt meter, 
power supplies and a few other items… Before you know it, your shack or tiny desk is starting to look a little cluttered 
and certain loved-ones may be soon giving you that 'evil eye'!  - What’s it gonna be, your shack or your sweetheart? 

    There’re two hallmarks that embody an excellent ham operator; ‘one’ is keeping a clean and well organized station, 
and ‘two’, being prepared for emergency, mobile or remote station operation. In this article I'd like to get you started in 
the direction of handling both of these goals simultaneously. 

What you need is a "Go-Kit"... 

    There’s a virtue to ‘being prepared’. If you’re used to having your necessary parts and tools available at your home 
location - by a certain method, then if you happen to have the same accessibility out in the field or with your mobile 
setup, naturally, you're more likely to not be left without something important when you are. Not only will you be ready 
for disasters, but you'll have a nice and tidy way to keep your shack organized and safe – a place to keep your junk 
‘out of sight’!  You'll also find it less likely to lose things if they have a designated storage location. 

    For sake of simplicity, I'll only list the very basics to keep your station running at home and in the field.  The concept 
of a "Go-Kit" is a broad and abstract thing. If you're going on the road, you may want the ability to throw your kit in a 
vehicle on short notice and be ready to go. If you're planning on camping or hiking, then you're sure have additional 
items to consider for logistics and personal welfare needs that go beyond the concerns of radio operation. 

    Let’s focus on these ‘radio basics’… These are the items, most likely found in your shack and in your vehicle that 
gets you on the air and keeps you going. Your basic "Go-Kit" should be portable and easy to carry. Some 
considerations for a suitable container may be; a duffle-bag, back-pack, or some kind of utility pack with a strap to hold 
it from your shoulder. This container should only be for your ‘radio basics’ and should not be over-burdened with too 
many parts nor too heavy for a long walk to your site. Plastic bins and tool-boxes are ideal for holding radio gear, but 
not for hiking or emergency situations, and definitely won’t impress your spouse! 

    Remember when I mentioned that the “Go-Kit” was an ‘abstract’ concept?  With your home shack, just as with your 
mobile operation, the more activities you get into, the more parts and accessories you’ll need to lug!  Ham radio is a 
'scalable' hobby, and accessories tend to multiply like rabbits!  You'll need to carefully consider what you really require 
at the most basic level of operation for your mobile and shack operation. The bulky extras can be stored in a vehicle-
bound storage, of course. If your vehicle can get to where your remote radio site is, you'll have no problem dealing with 
the big stuff. 

    Organization: A hutch for every rabbit… 

    A reliable "Go-kit" needs to be well organized and efficient. Consider Sub-dividing your kit into logical areas so that 
it’s then easier to locate and keep tabs on the status of its contents. Clerical items like logs and pens could be kept in a 
small flexible plastic notebook container that can go in your bag. Your workbench items would include electronics tools 
and anything else necessary to be your own MacGyver in a pinch. A small multi-meter and butane soldering iron are 
some suggestions. A plastic hobby bin with little cubbies like the type sold at crafts stores are perfect for holding all 
your loose connectors and fuses. Personal items could be kept in a smaller bag or large baggie. If you have to 
consider lasting a day or two at a remote station, not having to lug an extra pack for snacks and small toiletries would 
save you some trouble. Finding a way to organize small station accessories, batteries, antennas and HT's would be 
encouraged. 

What about the rig, power-supply or battery? 
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    These are often the heavier and larger items that are not necessarily feasible to carry on a hike. There are small HF 
rigs available, like the Yaesu 857-D, but you're not going to be able to hike very far with a 75 lbs. sealed lead acid 
battery strapped to your back!  Use some common sense and planning with these difficult items.  In the home shack 
environment, these items are on or around your desk, sometimes standing in as furniture. If a generator or access to 
mains power is available, then you might be able to store both a compact HF rig and a small switching power-supply in 
the kit.  You also might be able to utilize a collapsible hand-truck made for luggage to drag your battery along. 

    One radio item you MUST contain in your kit should be a spare HT with batteries and a "roll-up j-pole" antenna. I'll 
provide more information on a good home-brew j-pole in another edition. Portable antennas are great for extending the 
transmit/receive range of you HT.  If you're stuck ‘off the beaten path’ without cellphone access, an HT will be your 
lifeline!   Also know that QRP rigs and the small batteries to run them are a viable option for your pack and many hams 
enjoy nice mountain weekend hikes for the soul purpose of operating QRP! 

    Batteries you say?   I know, most modern HT's use Lithium Ion (LiON) technology because of their quick charging, 
compact size, and ample amps, but that kind of power source often requires specific charging units, and rigs that use 
them tend to be less forgiving when the juice runs low. You should consider procuring a ‘AA’ battery powered HT for 
your kit.  I use an Icom IC-T7H Sport which has an aftermarket ‘AA’ battery pack that holds eight cells. Yes, this model 
is discontinued, but it and a few like it are still not too hard to find on eBay or at swapmeets. With this model I have the 
ability to run on a full-scale voltage variance of 3-16 volts (with an associated wattage output), all without shutting 
down on me!  It also has a BNC RF connector on top so that I can employ a more robust antenna in the field. 

    The best reasoning for using an HT that runs off of AA's is that AA's are often used in common items such as your 
flashlight and weather radio. They’re easy to ‘cannibalize’ from other household electronics and toys in a pinch, and 
good alkaline batteries are able to be stored for years, even up to over a decade now for reliable use in the future. 

Enter the Stanley FatMax (®) Utility Tote:  

    Here is a bag that was just made for "Go-Kits"!  Sold at Walmart for around $20, it’s made of touch weather-resistant 
synthetic canvas, has a water-proof plastic tray as the bottom and has all these pockets inside and out that just so 
happen to be "HT shaped". Plus it has a carrying strap. You can of course us any type of pack or container you so 
choose, but I give this only as a working example… 

 
Here is a pic of my 

‘Go-Kit’ utility bag: 

 

(Before becoming 

heavy and stuffed 

to the gills!) 

 

Notice the HT and 

weather radio in 

the convenient 

side-pockets. 

 

 
. 

On the following page is a simple list that you can customize for your own shack/remote/mobile ‘Go-Kit’ operation: 
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Clerical Items: 

·  24-Hour Clock or Watch  – You’ll need to log time in UTC on HF. 
·  Thermometer  - Other hams like to know the temperature where you live and it is a good conversation starter. 
·  Log Book/Pens/Pencils/Sharpener  - A composition book or mini-legal pad will do fine. 
·  Band Plans/Frequencies  - Know your privileges! 
·  Repeater List/Directory   - If you’re stuck somewhere without cell coverage, an HT could be your life-line! 
·  Odd-n-Ends   - Copy of ham license, Instruction book for rig and accessories, message handling forms, contact phone 

numbers, etc. 

 
Workbench: 

·  Multi-Meter  – A simple unit with mA, V, Ohms and continuity. 
·  Multi-bit Screwdriver  - You'll need this sooner or later 
·  Pliers - Needle-Nose/Gripping  - A Leatherman multi-tool would be great… really!  Christmas is coming. 
·  Electrical Tape and Duct Tape – Release you inner MacGyver (or ‘redneck’) 

·  Wire-Strippers/Cutters – Because stripping wire with your teeth is not recommended by 9 out of 10 dentists! 
·  Knife or Box Cutter  – Many uses!  Great for fending off feral cardboard boxes in the wild. 
·  Spool of Wire  - For improvisation. Also consider a pack of quick crimps for good splices. 

 
Connections: 

·  Spare PL-259 Jumper (3')  - If the one between your rig and tuner goes bad. It’s happened. 
·  12V Jumpers w/ Anderson Powerpoles  - You should have a couple of extensions and at least one splitter. 
·  Adapters  – A small hobby sorter bin or tackle-box with assorted adapters for RF and Power. 
·  Spare Fuses  - Important! 

 
Personal:   Store enough food, water, medical, and toiletry items for 72-hours! 

·  Small First Aid Kit 
·  Money and Candy/Meal Replacement Bars  Water is a separate item… 
·  LED Flashlight 

Rigs/Equipment: 

·  HT 2m/440 5w – ‘AA’ battery operation is preferred for ‘away from the shack’ use. 
·  Spare ‘AA’ Batteries  – Get them on sale right before hurricane season. 

·  Roll-Up J-Pole  - This will extend the range on your HT and is a very compact antenna. 
·  Pocket Radio w/Wx  - Get news and weather when power is not available - uses its own batteries. 
·  Speaker-Mic or Ear-Buds  – Great for privacy when operating in a crowded facility. 

 

    These emergency oriented items and container solutions are modular by nature, so you can't really lose in the deal 
if you try all this out for yourself and don’t like it.  Your spouse should be happy that these knickknacks are now off the 
night stand. Plus, you'll now be more ready for emcomm action! 

 

73! DE Mike, K4ICY  k4icy@arrl.net  
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FCC Seeks To Change Amateur Radio Licensing Rules  
From The ARRL Website-News 10/08/2012  •  by Phil Ashler, N4IPH 

 
     Checking the ARRL website a few days ago, I saw the following news item posted: “FCC Seeks To Change 
Amateur Radio Licensing Rules”  and I decided to see for myself what rules were added or changed.  I still 
remember the old phrase “I’m from the government and I’m here to help you!”  I decided to read the article and not put 
it off for another time… 

     On October 2, 2012, the FCC released a NPRM 
(Notice of Proposed Rulemaking) that seeks to 
change the rule (Section 97.505) relating to “former 
licensees”.   Acting on a “Petition” filed by the 
Anchorage VEC in April 2011, they wanted to give 
‘permanent credit’ to radio amateurs for examination 
elements that were successfully passed - as long as 
they could demonstrate that they formally held a 
particular class of license, even if the license grace 
period had expired.  Currently, after the grace period 
has expired, the former licensee has to start from 
scratch through the licensing process, and all 
previously earned credits are discounted.    Does the 
passage of time somehow invalidate the person’s 
knowledge?  Just because a ham’s license has 
expired after the two year grace period doesn’t mean  

 

they’ve lost the knowledge and experience in being a good amateur radio operator. And, just because a person 
renews his or her license every ten years doesn’t mean that they will continue to be an active amateur radio operator.  
Looking back at 1997, the FCC declined to “take any action” in a similar request.  They stated that ‘they were opposed 
to the proposal that examination credit be given to individuals with “expired licenses” and that renewing or retesting 
was not a hardship.’ 

    There is also a proposal to reduce the “grace period” from 2 years to 180 days. This would tie in with the 
‘examination / license’ credit proposal.  The FCC believes that 180 days is sufficient for someone who’s “forgotten” or, 
due to “unforeseen circumstances” failed to renew their amateur license.  If these proposed changes take effect and 
the two rules are changed, the only “drawback” would be that after a ham’s license expires and the 180 days has 
passed the call sign goes back into the availability pool for others to be able to request under the Vanity Licensing 
System. 

     Another request to the FCC was to reduce the minimum number of VE’s required to conduct a testing session from 
‘three’ to ‘two’. The basis of this proposal was the cost of travel for the VE’s or examinee to attend a testing session.  In 
1983, when the VE system was established, the FCC felt that three VE’s would provide cross-checking to minimize 
errors, fraud or abuse.  In a similar request, the FCC is looking into a ‘remote testing’ option for use when the VE’s and 
the examinees are in different locations, using audio or video monitoring that could assure necessary supervision.  

Would this option be restricted only to isolated and specific locations or certain circumstances? Or, would it be an 
available option everywhere?  Could concessions be made allowing for special supervision combinations – example: 
such as having one VE physically present while the other would be overseeing the session from a remote location via 
SKYPE or some closed circuit A/V system? 

     As of this writing, I can’t say for sure when the FCC would make their decision on these petitions for changes on the 
‘examination credit’, ‘grace period’ and VE’s program - possibly no sooner than next year. It did take the FCC a year 
and a half to release the NPRM! 
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     Those of us whom have had our amateur licenses for a while may still remember the ‘magic 365 days’ when we 
could pass the written portion of the exam for an upgrade but would have a whole year to pass the 5, 13 or 20 WPM 
Morse Code requirement necessary to earn the higher class licenses, allowing us to operate on HF.  Things changed 
dramatically when the FCC both eliminated the Morse Code requirement and allowed entry level license operators to 
experience voice (SSB) on a section of 10 meters.  I can remember seeing someone at a Hamfest with a tee shirt 
saying ”I’m a 20 WPM Technician”  with a picture of a straight key. They knew the “code” but didn’t take time to study 
for the written elements! In those days they had 365 days to complete the General and Extra Class written sections or 
lose their 20 WPM code credit. 

 

    It took me several attempts to get the 13 WPM element out of the 
way and an additional couple of months on the daily CW net in the 
early evening to pass my 20 WPM.  Several of the local hams and I 
picked up a copy of “Code Quick” and started using it in addition to 
the daily CW net.  For those not familiar with ‘Code Quick’, it’s Morse  

code training method uses both mnemonic phrases that tie in with the sound and rhythm of the code character itself, 
along with a related cartoon to help you remember that sound pattern. 
 
  After a month or so I went from 13 WPM to about 18 WPM. Between the net and ‘Code Quick’ I was able to pass my 
20 WPM (100 characters per minute) element at the next VE session.  If you’re considering learning the ‘code’ and 
would like to give ‘Code Quick’ a try, the website is www.cq2k.com.  They have the program on a CD and .mp3 audio 
downloads are now available so you can use it in a personal player. 

     While I’m on the subject of “testing nostalgia” - how many of you remember Dick Bash and 
his study guides?  For those of you that don’t, he interviewed people as were leaving from the 
FCC testing sessions and polled them for what questions they remembered. He then compiled 
them into a list of “possible questions” that he printed in a small booklet.  This was possibly one 
of the reasons the “NCVEC Question Pools” for each license class were developed and made 
available to potential hams. 

 

 
     Ed. – Though many of the time-honored requirements and methods for become a ham have changed, it hasn’t 
necessarily been for the bad. Even though the proving benchmark of code proficiency has been eliminated, recent 
reports stated that CW interest and its use has actually been on the rise, if not at record numbers! Without the anxiety 
attached to mastering the code or ‘all is over’, hams find themselves more than ever exploring this ‘grand old mode’ 
just for fun and self-achievement.  Amateur radio as an avocation in modern times has matured. We are now more 
‘self-policing’, thus, ham radio as a whole has been given a larger mantle of ownership. Perhaps there was a time 
when the government needed omnipotent control over every aspect of a ham’s operation – that every ‘I’ was dotted 
and every ‘t’ was crossed.  Where to take an exam you had to travel to distant towns. Where the austere atmosphere 
of the exam session would make a brain surgery operation seem like a festive event. Would we really want that back? 

     With that point being made, we must not forget our responsibility as amateur operators. Our licenses are given by 
grant from the federal government. Our operator privileges are just that, ‘privileges’, not guaranteed rights. There are 
important processes each of us should be aware of. Rule-making and proposal considerations occasionally arise, that 
if not checked on may threaten to change the very fabric of our hobby unless we are vigilant. It’s the ‘squeaky wheel 
that gets the grease’ and there are plenty of corporations and special interest groups that would love to get a hold of 
your air-space! 

     A special ‘commenting period’ is allowed by the FCC for every proposal. The FCC does this a way to make the 
playing field more fair for all parties.  When an important proposal arises concerning the Amateur Radio Service, we 
should collectively and individually make conversation of it. We should help educate each other on the import of these 
issues and promote a spirit of both responsibility and democratic process. 

de Phil, N4IPH  ��
�������@�	-����B��� � �
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Leon County ARES Volunteers Needed  
 

    Leon County ARES is in need of AEC’s (Assistant Emergency 
Coordinators) and volunteers.  Are you interested in EmComm?  Would 
you like to use your talents and radio skills to assist Leon county 
agencies like LCSO and the ARC when disaster strikes?  Consider the 
rewards of helping save the day… AEC’s work directly for the EC (Alan 
Torledsky, W1ABT) and can provide invaluable assistance in the specific 
fields that would best use their skills: such as organizing, working with 
local law enforcement, and providing life-saving links within the local 
hospital system.  The EC will work within your availability; however, you 
must be willing to train and to be ready when duty calls. 
 
To learn more or to volunteer, 
contact Alan Torledsky  at torledsky@msn.com 
 

 

RF Interference From Local Utilities? 
Please Contact Alan, W1ABT 

 
    Are you getting unusually bad ‘buzzes’ and arcing noises on your HF receiver that you can’t eliminate 
even when you cut your home’s main power, chances are the interference is coming from the city utilities 
power system.  Aging lightning arrestors and insulators are often the cause of strong RFI. The city will work 
to remedy your power utilities RFI issues.  All you need to do is ask.   Alan Torledsky, W1ABT, will work 
with city officials on your behalf.  And in good time, you’ll be on-the-air again… 
Contact Alan  at torledsky@msn.com 

 

Resistor Color-Code Chart 
Bad Berries Ruined Our Yearly Gross, Because the Vines Grew Wildly 
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MARS 
 
    The Military Auxiliary Radio System (MARS) is a United States Department of 
Defense sponsored program, established as a separately managed and operated 
program by the United States Air Force , Army and Navy/Marine Corp. The program is a 
civilian auxiliary consisting primarily of licensed amateur radio operators who are 
interested in assisting with communications on a local, national, and international basis 
as an adjunct to normal communications. 

 
    The MARS program includes both active duty and reserve units from the Air Force, Army, National Guard, 
Navy/Marine Corps, NOAA and Coast Guard including planes, ships, and shore stations. MARS has a long history of 
providing worldwide auxiliary emergency communications during times of need. The combined tri-service MARS 
program (Air Force, Army, and Navy/Marine Corps) volunteer force of over 5,000 dedicated and skilled amateur radio 
operators provide the backbone of the MARS program. 
 
    The main benefit of MARS membership is enjoying the amateur radio hobby through an ever-expanding horizon of 
MARS service to the nation. MARS members work by the slogan "Proudly serving those who serve". Military Auxiliary 
Radio System provides Department of Defense sponsored emergency communications on a local, national, and 
international basis. MARS also provides auxiliary communications for military, federal, civil, and/or disaster officials 
during periods of emergency. They assist the military and other organizations in effecting normal communications  
under emergency conditions. 
 
    One major mission that MARS has had for many years is to handle morale, welfare, and official record and voice 
communications traffic for Armed Forces and authorized U.S. Government civilian personnel stationed throughout the 
world. MARS establishes programs to create civilian interest, recruit qualified volunteers, and furnish training in military 
communications, techniques, and procedures. 
 
    Every year, MARS conducts an appropriate military and amateur radio cross-band exercise as an integral part of the 
annual Armed Forces Day. They provide a reserve of personnel trained in military radio communications, techniques 
and procedures as well as to initiate efforts to improve radio-operating techniques. MARS members test state-of-the- 
art technology through experimentation and testing. 
 
    It is up to the individual Ham to select one of the MARS services. Although we have slightly different structures and 
separate reporting chains of command, we all work together. Members of one service can participate on the 
frequencies and the nets of a sister service. In addition we have specific 'Joint Services Interoperability Nets'. 
 
Membership eligibility: 

·  Be 17 years of age or older. (Signature of parent or legal guardian is required when an applicant is under 18 years of age.) 

·  Be a United States Citizen or resident alien. (Possess a valid amateur radio license issued by the FCC) 

·  Possess a station capable of operating on MARS VHF and/or HF frequencies. 
·  Agree to operate a minimum of 12 hours per calendar  quarter with 6 hours being on VHF and or HF networ ks. 

 
For further information contact one of the three Florida State MARS Directors or visit one of the services web sites: 
http://www.navymars.org/       http://www.netcom.army.mil/mars/       http://www.afmars.org/USAF_MARS_Today.shtml 
 
 
73,  (Joint Services Florida State MARS Directors) 
Karl Geng N1DL (AFF4FL),   aff4fl@comcast.net 
Larry Ruegger KO4QS, (AAA4FL)    lruegger@gte.net  
“Mike” Shires NC4Y, (NNN0GAL)    nc4yibm@gmail.com 
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Former TARS President Is Silent Key  
In Remembrance of Tom, K9RXG 

 
 

 

 

    Frank Thomas Brock, “Tom” K9RXG, (1935 - 2012) age 77, of Springfield, IL, formerly of Carbondale, 
passed away Saturday, September 29, 2012 at Memorial Medical Center in Springfield. He was born January 
17, 1935 to Frank P. and Julia Estelle (Horrell) Brock in Carbondale.  He was a 1953 graduate from 
Carbondale Community High School and attended Southern Illinois University where he received his degree 
from Sangamon State University (U of I in Springfield).   He was a professional civil engineer employed by 
IDOT District 6 in Carbondale and in Springfield and o worked for the State Board of Elections. He was also 
owner of Bruce Electronics. 
 
   Tom relocated to Tallahassee, FL in 1981 where he resided for 27 years. He was employed by the State of 
Florida DOT and State Emergency Management, and he was also the Assistant City Traffic Engineer for the 
City of Tallahassee.   To his honor, Frank was a retired Captain from the Illinois Army National Guard with 
22 years of service. 
 
   Tom, K9RXG, served as president of TARS along with membership in the ARRL. His amateur radio 
expertise was requested for many emergencies including Hurricanes Kate and Elena. 
 
   Tom was a private aircraft pilot and a member of AOPA. He was an avid golfer and a Florida State 
University Seminoles football fan. He enjoyed his grandchildren and all of his friends at Applebee's. He is 
survived by his children and ten grandchildren, Kevin (Shannon) Brock (grandchildren, Andrew and 
Michael) of Atlanta, GA, Kelly Brock-Harris (grandchildren, Sadie, Gavin and Zetta) of Springfield, Paul 
(Jan) Brock of Florida and James Brock of Springfield, 1 sister Francelle (Phillip) Thorne of Carbondale.  He 
was preceded in death by his parents and a daughter, Meg Lind. 
 
   Tom’s visitation and funeral where held at Crain Pleasant Grove Murdale Funeral Home in Murphysboro, 
IL, on October 4th.  Full military honors were commenced at the Pleasant Grove Memorial Park where he 
was laid to rest. 
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The Lunch Bunch 

 
        Join us Friday about 11:30 a.m. at the Golden Corral  

on N. Monroe Street for lunch!  What’s better than the 
varieties and colors of all the foods available, but the 
varieties of colorful conversations had by the hams that 
visit?  Yes, whether you have questions about setting up 
your rig, or you just like the company – the Lunch Bunch is 
waiting for you! A club away from the club, this is 
sometimes the only chance that some hams get to make 
that “eye ball” contact when they can’t usually make the 
TARS meetings. Please think of the older hams that are in 
need of good company and some transportation and help 
out by incorporating them in these fulfilling get-togethers. 
Just look for all the antennas outside…  See ya’ there!  

 
 

 
Topics of Interest • Submissions to The Printed Circuit  

 
Have an idea you would like to share with your fellow hams? Interested in one of the new exotic digital modes and 
would like to get others interested in it too? Found a blog somewhere that you think others would find interesting? 
 
Members are encouraged to submit items of interest for publication. Submitted articles (are suggested) to be no more 
than two pages in length. Content may be edited for content and grammar. The TARS officers and newsletter editor 
reserve the right to determine which items will be included in The Printed Circuit. The deadline for publication is the 
15th of the month.  The publication date will be around one week prior to the next business meeting and changes and 
error corrections are allowed up to that instance. 
 
Pictures, too . If you’ve taken pictures at an event and would like to submit them for possible inclusion in the 
newsletter, forward them to the newsletter editor. Please send action shots, if possible. Faces are often preferable over 
the backs of heads. When you think about it, pics of radios are better than pics of people. Ever see a good pic of the 
back of a really nice old rig? I mean, the faces of some old radios are simply works of art, but you get a good shot of 
some glowing tubes and the subtle orange glow that fills the inside of the chassis, and man! You have yourself a 
photo! However, as a personal warning: If you just so happen to start seeing the back of a person’s head glowing, it’s 
probably time for you to check your meds. 
 
So, got pics of your rigs and shacks you want to show off?  We’ll gladly publish them in this newsletter! 
 
 

  Disclaimer 
The Printed Circuit is not representative of, or 
ultimately responsible for the views or opinions of the 
whole organization, and such views and opinions 
expressed herein are of the individual author(s). 

 

  Updates of Information 
If you are aware of any updates, changes or corrections to any of the information in this 
newsletter such as information about Our Neighbors, Local Nets or Repeaters, please 
forward that information to us at TallyAmateurRadio@Gmail.com for inclusion in future 
newsletters. Corrections and additions cannot be reflected until the following month’s 
edition. 

 

   E-mail Addresses 
Please forward any additions or changes of e-mail addresses for delivery of the Newsletter to 
TallyAmateurRadio@Gmail.com .  
Also notify us if you do not wish to continue to receive the newsletter. 
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Local Nets 
 

North Florida Amateur Radio 
   Emergency Communications Net  

Daily • 9:00 AM EST 
except Sunday 3950 kHz 

Capital District 
  EmComm Training Net  Sunday • 7:30 PM EST 147.030 MHz, K4TLH 
Capital District ARES Net  Sunday • 8 PM EST 147.030 MHz, K4TLH 
Florida Phone Traffic Net  Daily • 6:55 AM EST 3940 kHz 
Florida Midday Traffic Net  Daily • Noon EST 7242 kHz 
North Florida Phone Net  Daily • 7:30 PM EST 3950 kHz 
TARC Thursday Night Net  Thursday • 8 PM EST 147.195 MHz, + 600, 141.3  
Kid’s Net  Tuesday • 8 PM EST 145.170 MHz, KE4URL 

- 600, 141.3  
Jefferson County Net  Monday • 8:00 PM EST 145.430 MHz, WX4JEF, 

94.8 
The Morning Drive-Time and Welfare 
Net   (Informal Check-In / Rag Chew) Mon-Fri • 7:30 – 9:00 AM EST 147.030 MHz, K4TLH 

+ 600, 94.8 
Southwest Georgia HF Weather Net  Third Thursday • 7:30 PM EST 

(or following GA SSB Net) WX4TAE, 3975 kHz (+/-) 
SKYWARN NET  (See below) First Sunday • 7:30 PM EST WX4TAE, 3810 kHz (+/-) 
 
SKYWARN • The first Sunday of every month, we have a special ARES/SKYWARN net.  At 1930 hours EST, the net 
starts on 75 meters, on or near 3810 KHz (+/- for QRM).  After check-in on this initial frequency, operators attempt to 
trade RST reports with WX4TAE. After check-in’s on 75 m the net moves to 40 m around 7245 KHz (+/- for QRM), and 
picks up the roundtable there. At 2000 hours EST, the regular weekly Capital District ARES net meets on 147.030 
MHz, and we are joined by station WX4TAE, at the National Weather Service Office in Tallahassee.  During the first 
portion of this net, one of the staff meteorologists joins us on the air and provides a retrospective of the previous 
month's weather patterns, a brief forecast of what we might expect for the coming month and season, and also takes 
specific questions from stations whom have checked in to the net.  Please join us for these very informative 
ARES/SKYWARN nets - the first Sunday of every month. 
 

 
 

Our Neighbors 
 

 

Thomasville Amateur Radio Club  (TARC) 
Meetings: The first Saturday of each month at 7:30 pm at the Plaza Restaurant in downtown 
Thomasville.  

 

Net: TARC Thursday Night Net – 8 pm local every Thursday night, 147.195 repeater, + offset, with a 141.3 PL tone. 
 
South West GA ARES   Net – 9 pm every Thursday night, 145.170 Repeater, - offset, 141.3 PL tone. 
 

Sportsman's Paradise Amateur Radio Club (SPARC) 
Meetings: Third Thursday of each month at the Wakulla County Emergency Management Facility at 7:30 pm. 
 

Jefferson County 
Net: Monday evening at 8:00 pm on the Monticello, WX4JEF, 145.43 repeater; 94.8 PL tone. 
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Repeaters 
  

 

Location County Call Sign 
Backup 
Power 

Digital 
Mode 

Output 
Freq PL Aux or Remote Site Height 

Crawfordville Wakulla K4WAK No  145.450 - 94.8  300  

Crawfordville Wakulla K4WAK Yes   444.450 + 94.8   400 

                  

Greensboro Gadsden K4GFD Unk   147.39 + 94.8   Unk 

         

Monticello Jefferson WX4JEF Unk  145.430 - 94.8  Un k 

                  

Quincy Gadsden W4EAF Yes   147.165+ 94.8   250 

                  

Tallahassee Leon N4PG Yes   146.610 - 203.5   200 

Tallahassee Leon AE4S Yes   146.655 - 94.8   600 

Tallahassee Leon K4TLH Yes P-25 146.910 - 94.8   375 

Tallahassee Leon K4TLH Yes   147.030 + 94.8   750 

Tallahassee Leon KA4EOC Yes   147.285 + 94.8   350 

Tallahassee Leon K4TLH Yes   442.100 + 94.8 ����������	�
������
��

������������������������

��	�����������������

������
 �		����������������

!�����
������������"�

#��������$��	������"%���������

600 

Tallahassee Leon K4TLH No   442.850 + 94.8   275 

Tallahassee Leon KJ4G Yes   443.400 + 131.8 &�����'�(�
�	�
��)����*��%��� 575 

Tallahassee Leon AE4S Yes   443.950 + 94.8   500 

Tallahassee Leon N4NKV Yes   444.400 + 131.8   CRMC  
(200) 

Tallahassee Leon KD4MOJ Yes   444.0 94.8   TMH 
(200) 

Tallahassee Leon NF4DG Yes D-Star 146.835 - DV   180  

Tallahassee Leon NF4DG Yes D-Star 443.45 + DV   180  

Tallahassee Leon NF4DG Yes D-Star 1293 - DV   180   

Tallahassee Leon NF4DG Yes D-Star 1253 DD   180   

                  

Wacissa Jefferson K4TLH No   147.00 94.8   300 

         

Reno Georgia KE4URL Yes  145.170 - 141.3  600 

 
The Repeater list is now available on the TARS website (www.k4tlh.net/repeaters).  

  



�

�

T
A

LL
A

H
A

S
S

E
E

   
A

M
A

T
E

U
R

  R
A

D
IO

  S
O

C
IE

T
Y

   
 T

H
E

  P
R

IN
T

E
D

  C
IR

C
U

IT
   

 N
O

V
E

M
B

E
R

 2
01

2 

21 

�

Ham Happenings 
On-Air events of interest  ��� submitted by Gerry Gross, WA6POZ 

 
 
Contest and QSO Parties 

Nov 3 0000Z - 2359Z, Nov 4 ARRL EME Contest   www.arrl.org/eme-contest 

Nov 3 2100Z - 0300Z, Nov 5 ARRL Sweepstakes Contest, CW www.arrl.org/sweepstakes 

Nov 10 0001Z - 2359Z, Nov 11 10-10 Int. Fall Contest, Digital  www.ten-ten.org 

Nov 10 1400Z - 0200Z, Nov 11   Kentucky QSO Party  http://www.wkdxa.com/... 

Nov 17 0000Z - 2400Z CQ SA SSB Contest  http://brcontest.com...   

Nov 17 2100Z - 0300Z, Nov 19 ARRL Sweepstakes Contest, SSB www.arrl.org/sweepstakes 

Nov 19 0200Z - 0400Z Run for the Bacon QRP Contest http://fpqrp.org/pigrun/ 

Nov 24 0000Z - 2400Z, Nov 25 CQ Worldwide DX Contest, CW www.cqww.com/rules.php 

Nov 30 2200Z - 1600Z, Dec 2 ARRL 160-Meter Contest   www.arrl.org/160-meter 

Z= UTC; L-local – Contests and QSO Parties Source” QST & WA7BMW 

 
DX 

From To  Prefix Call     Information  
 
14-Aug  1-Jul   RI1F  RI1FJ     
14-Aug  31-Dec   SV9  SX9S       
14-Aug  31-Mar    T6  T6MO     
14-Aug  28-Feb   VP8/H  RI1ANF     
14-Aug  15-Nov   VQ9  VQ9JC     
1-Sep  31-Mar   T6  LZ1CNN     
8-Sep  20-Nov   ZK2  ZK2GJ & ZK2RS  W7GJ &  ZL1RS   
3-Oct  26-Dec    9M2       9M2MRS       
16-Oct  15-Dec  5X  5X1NH     
29-Oct  11-Nov    8Q  8Q7EJ     
1-Nov  6-Nov   YB  YB8XM      
1-Nov  16-Nov   YS  YS1/NO7B      
1-Nov  9-Nov   ZL7  ZL7A        http://w1vx.net/... 
2-Nov  4-Nov   LU  LT0X        
2-Nov  4-Nov   LU  LU1XB     
2-Nov  4-Nov   P2  P29VPB       www.p29ni.yolasite.com 
3-Nov  10-Nov   YJ  YJ0AFU      
4-Nov  9-Nov   C6A  C6AXY     
5-Nov  22-Nov   5Z  5Z4/SM1TDE     www.sm1tde.bloggspace.se 
5-Nov  19-Nov   VP2M  VP2MGC & VP2MYL    www.qsl.net/dl7afs/ 
5-Nov  19-Nov   VP9  VP9KF      
6-Nov  9-Nov   P2  P29VCX      www.p29ni.yolasite.com 
9-Nov  17-Nov   3A  3A/ON5UR  & 3A/ON8AK   
9-Nov  9-Mar   4S  4S7KKG       
9-Nov  12-Nov   P2  P29VCX      www.p29ni.yolasite.com 
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From To  Prefix Call     Information  
 
9-Nov  17-Nov   PJ4  PJ4/PE2MC OJ4X    http://www.pe2mc.nl/ 
9-Nov  13-Nov   VK  VK6WDI      www.westozdx.net 
10-Nov  9-Dec   5R  5R8IC        f6kbk.free.fr/5r8ic/5r8ic.htm 
11-Nov  23-Nov   V8  V84SMD     www.mdxc.org/v84smd 
12-Nov  30-Nov   E5/S  E51ABS+      
12-Nov  24-Nov   PY0S  PT0S       www.pt0s.com 
16-Nov    5T  5T0JL      
16-Nov  18-Nov   GM  GB999SPC      
16-Nov  19-Nov   OX  XP2I      
17-Nov  27-Nov   VK9L  VK9/OH1VR & VK9/OH3JR    
18-Nov  8-Dec   E5/S  E51TLA     
18-Nov  1-Dec   PJ4  PJ4D      
18-Nov  24-Nov   PJ7  PJ7I  & PJ7XK     www.qsl.net/pj7i 
18-Nov  19-Nov   PY  ZV7O        
20-Nov  28-Nov   8P  8P9DF       http://www.wj2o.com/ 
20-Nov  11-Dec   C6A  C6AKQ, C6ARU & C6AUM      
20-Nov  28-Nov   FS  FS/K9EL & FS/K9NB   
20-Nov  11-Dec   VP5  VP5/W5CW      
20-Nov  29-Nov   YN  YN2CC     
21-Nov  26-Nov   9H  9H3OG & 9H3TX  
21-Nov  27-Nov   EL  EL2ES+    
21-Nov  3-Dec   VP2V  VP2V/AA7V & VP2V/N3DXX     
22-Nov  26-Nov   V2  V26K     
23-Nov  3-Dec   7P  7P8D       http://www.zs2dl.co.za/7P8D.html 
23-Nov  27-Nov   9M2  9M2/E21EIC      
23-Nov  28-Nov   V6  V63DX,  V63EPO & V63JX     
23-Nov  2-Dec   VP2V  VP2V/AA7V      
24-Nov  12-Dec   5T  5T0SP      http://5t0sp.dxing.pl/ 
24-Nov  25-Nov   5Z  5Z4EE     
24-Nov  25-Nov   9H  9H3PP        
24-Nov  25-Nov   9Y  9Y4W       
24-Nov  25-Nov   C6A  C6AZZ     
24-Nov  25-Nov   CT3  CR3L      http://www.cq3l.de 
24-Nov  25-Nov   EL  EL2A      
24-Nov  25-Nov   KH2  NH2T      http://www.n2nl.net 
24-Nov  25-Nov   P4  P40W    
24-Nov  25-Nov   TI  TI5A     
24-Nov  25-Nov   V6  V6A     
24-Nov  25-Nov   VP2M  VP2MMM     
24-Nov  25-Nov   VP5  VP5CW      
24-Nov  25-Nov   ZD8  ZD8W     
26-Nov  11-Dec   8Q  8Q7AU      
28-Nov  9-Dec   ZL9  ZL9HR      www.zl9hr.com 

+ more than 1 operator/call  DX sources - The Daily DX, 425 DX News, or DX Zone 

 

 
Gerry, WA6POZ  	�����
�����������  
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The TARS Trading Post 
 

 

 
Equipment Available for loan from TARS 
 
If you are interested in temporarily borrowing or procuring TARS radio 
equipment, 
or have good and working equipment to donate to TARS - email Steve 
at ad4e@arrl.net  
 

·  MFJ 259 antenna analyzer 

·  MFJ 949C VersaTuner II Antenna Tuner 

 
 
Art Marshall W1FJI : Equipment for Sale   -  Contact Art 
at  w1fji@comcast.net  
 

Webster Band Spanner HF mobile antenna, long 
style,  with super heavy duty spring,  $100.00 firm. 

Crystal filter YF-4555H 400 A, Freq 455 khz. 
Crystal filter  YF-455H2.1, Freq 455 khz. 
Crystal Filter YF-88H2.1,  Freq 8830 khz. 
$25.00 each  

AEA MODEL WM-30  HF  SWR  METER 
Two ranges 300w and 3kw without the 12v DC module 
for the meter light. 
$50.00 

MFJ Mobile Tuner Model  MFJ 945E 
HF + 6 meters,  rated for 300 watts without the 12v DC 
module for the meter light. 
$65.00 

MFJ Econo Keyer II  Model 401C 
With 12v dc module 
$40.00 

Yaesu  FT-727R  Dual Bander HT, Battery is 
DEAD.  works with PA-3 
HM-12 Spkr mic,  PA-3 Car adapter/charger. 
YHA-27 Antenna and Manual. 
$50.00 

Kenwood TM 211A with Spkr, Mic, Manual, 
NO tone board. 
$50.00 

 

  
 
 
Assisting Other Amateurs: 
Towers, Equipment Maintenance 
 
As of right now I can still climb towers which is a 
real good asset that I have - assisting other 
amateurs with installing equipment and antennas 
and being able to maintain the equipment with 
proper test equipment and be able to put up 
antennas upon request. I Carry an F.C.C. 
radiotelephone operator’s license and degree in 
electronics technology from the University of 
Alaska Anchorage. 
Michael Williams, AL1A, al1amdw@gmail.com    
Phone: 850-727-1539 
 
 
Speaker System  Insane NEW LOW PRICE! 
  
Altec Lansing VS4121 Speaker system (2.1) with 
sub-woofer for laptops, desktops, iPhones, iPads, 
Android phones and tablets, etc.   I no longer need 
this system and am selling for ONLY $29.99!  New 
systems selling under Buy Now on eBay are going 
for around $160.00, and used start at $40.00. 
Contact Chief at Chief, KA5USN 
 
 
New Cable and Wall Mount  
 
For $5, I have a new in the package Wall Mount 3-
3/4'' (fits up to 1-1/2'' mast). 
For $60, I have 100' of JT2008 (Jet Stream) 
RG8/U PL259 on each. Items are new and still in 
original packing. They have never been used.  
Joshua Gilmore,  jcgilmore10@gmail.com  

 
CALL SIGN  (or anything)  embroidered, screen printed, or applied in vinyl 
Contact Marshall Griffiss, N4DOG of Stitching by Design    Locally owned and operated. 
n4dog@comcast.net    Phone: (850)391-4967   www.stitchingbydesign.net 



�

�

T
A

LL
A

H
A

S
S

E
E

   
A

M
A

T
E

U
R

  R
A

D
IO

  S
O

C
IE

T
Y

   
 T

H
E

  P
R

IN
T

E
D

  C
IR

C
U

IT
   

 N
O

V
E

M
B

E
R

 2
01

2 

24 

�

Russell Wood, WA4DZL (SK): Radio Equipment Sale 
 
      We regret to inform the Tallahassee amateur community of the passing of Russell Wood, WA4DZL, on June 14, 2012. Russ was an electronics 
engineer, employed by the FSU Mag Lab. He was Veteran of the U.S. Army, serving as a demolitions expert in the Special Forces. He enjoyed 
many hobbies including, especially, the design and construction of Tesla Coils, performance cars, and, of course, ham radio. Russ was instrumental 
in the construction of the AE4S repeaters. We will miss him. 

To assist his family in disposing of Russ' ham radio equipment, a few items are being listed in this issue of the TARS newsletter. Russ took great 
pride in the operation and care of his equipment. If interested, 
 
please contact Jerry Kessler, N4JL , at (850) 212-6455 or N4JL@att.net 

Mfg / Model  Price  Description  
 

Icom 
IC-756 Pro 

 
$950.00 

 
HF/50 MHZ All-Mode Transceiver including: 
1. PS-85 Power Supply, 
2. HM-36 Hand Microphone, 
3. UT-102 Voice Synthesizer, 
4. Instruction Manual, 
5. Unused DC Power Cable, and 
6. Other original accessories. 
Features: 
1. All filters are built-in, 
2. IF-DSP, automatic antenna tuner, 
3. Spectrum scope, 
4. Triple band stacking registers, 
5. Electronic keyer. 

 

 
 
All in excellent condition cosmetically and electronically. Photo shows radio in full carrier transmit mode with output 
power of 100 watts as indicated on Bird 43 Wattmeter (not included). This is a nice radio. You will not be 
disappointed. 
 

 
Icom 

IC-W32A 
 

 
$150.00 

 
Dual Band (VHF/UHF) Hand-held Transceiver with: 
1. Antenna, 
2. Hand strap, 
3. Belt Clip, 
4. Rechargeable Battery, 
5. BC-119N Desktop Rapid Charger, 
6. DC Power Cable, 
7. CP-12 Cigar Lighter Cable with Filter, 
8. Instruction Manual and Pocket Operating Guide. 
 
Radio is like new and completely functional. Battery is brand new  1,000 
mAh Ni-MH;    you will be the first to charge it. 
 

 
 

 
MFJ 

MFJ-219B 
 

 
$50.00 

 
UHF 440 MHz SWR Analyzer. Nice companion meter 
to MFJ-259 series to provide SWR measurement in 
the 420-450 MHz band. Use for antennas and 
resonant networks. Like new in original box with 
Instruction Manual. 

 
 

 

 
MFJ 

MFJ-259B 

 
$175.00 

 
HF/VHF SWR Analyzer. Measures and displays Cable 
Length, Cable Loss, Capacitance, Impedance Magnitude 
and Phase, Inductance, Reactance, Resistance, Resonance, 
Return Loss, Signal Frequency, and SWR. Like new in 
original box with Instruction Manual. 

 
 

 

 
 
If you have personal amateur radio items that you w ould like to sell or need, we will publish short re quests in 
the newsletter, subject to editorial review.  Pleas e send your requests to the newsletter editor at 
TallyAmateurRadio@gGmail.com  by the 15th of the month.   
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Minutes of the Previous TARS Meeting 
Thursday, October 4, 2012  

Compiled and Submitted by Larry Pushor, KI4MAJ, Secretary 
 

 

The TARS October meeting was held at the Red Cross facility on October 4. 

 
 

CALL to ORDER  at 7:00 p.m. 

 Vice President Mike Maynard, K4ICY, opened the meeting welcoming the 38 members in 
attendance.    

 
GUEST SPEAKER:   Mike introduced Gerry Gross, WA5POZ, who talked about working the 10 
meter frequency.  Terry Webb, N0TW, added comments about his experience with 10 meters.   

 

Department of Transportation’s Telecommunication Network:  Sal Martocci, K4YFW, asked Randy 
Pierce, AE4UU, if he would talk about the DOT’s telecommunication network along the interstate 
highways.  Randy is the DOT’s Telecommunications Administrator.  Randy indicated this is a 
project which he has been closely involved with.  Jerry Kessler, N4JL, and Theo Titus, K4MVL, 
also worked on the project in its earlier stages.   He considered this the largest 6 meter network 
around involving 60 different repeaters covering 2300 miles of the Florida interstate system.  
These are the motorist call boxes which you see every 20 miles along the interstate highways.   
Last year there were over 9000 calls placed by motorists asking for assistance.  He went on to 
describe in some detail how the system works.   

 
Repeaters:   (Committee Report) Randy continued on to report on the repeaters.  147.030 is 
working fine as is 146.910 and 444.800 on Blairstone Rd..  442.850 needs work on it yet.  147.000 
needs work but will leave it as it is for now. 

 
INTRODUCTION OF GUESTS: Ryan Whitney, KK4BOF.  Ryan talked briefly about 
Hackerspace/Makerspace which serves as a gathering of people of various talents to share in 
making and doing things.  Please see the November newsletter for more details. 

 
BREAK:  The ‘50/50’ was held. 
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COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

·  Testing:   Alan Terrell, N4KGT, reported that a testing session was held on Tuesday, 
October 2nd.  Two came for testing,  one passed the General testing.  The other needs to 
come back.   The next test session will be on December 4.  Location to be announced.   
 

·  Education:    Phil Ashler, N4IPH, is expecting to have a General training session after the 
first of the year.  Specifics will be announced later. 

 

 
NEW MEMBER:   Eric Brooks, KC4NVU, was voted in as a member of TARS.  

 

 
BUSINESS: 

Meeting Place:  The Red Cross administration has approved us to have several more meetings 
here at the Red Cross facility.  Otherwise the final decision is not here yet, but looks promising.  
The key is to have several more people authorized to open the building for our meeting.   

·  SET:  The Simulated Emergency Test is scheduled for this Saturday, October 6, beginning 
at 1500 hours for one hour, on 147.03.  Dave Davis, WA4WES, will be net control.   
  

·  SPAGHETTI 100:   The event will take place this Saturday.  Volunteer hams are asked to be 
at the Miccosukee Community Center by 7:30 a.m. 
 

·  HOLIDAY PARTY:   We need to have someone in charge of the holiday party.  Gerry Gross 
was drafted, but would like to have someone to help coordinate the party.  We also need a 
committee to determine the candidates for the New Ham of the Year and the Young Ham of 
the Year awards.   The TARS and Feather award has its own established committee. 
 

·  Silent Key:   Alan Terrell announced a Silent Key, Tom Brock, K4RXG, who died on 
September 29.  Mr. Brock was a former president of TARS.  He died in Illinois.  He was a 
traffic engineer and had worked for the state and the city.   

 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00.  
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TARS Treasurer’s Report 
October 2012 

Compiled by Nick Adams, W4EAF, Treasurer 

 
Beginning balance September 15, 2012 
 
 Checking Account:                 $  297.77   
 Savings Account:                           1290.64 
                  $1588.41  
 
Summary of month’s activities: 
 
          Total receipts for the month    $ 36.00 
          Total Expenses for the month    $ 28.15 
 
 
Receipts derived from the following: 
                     $ 16.00      50/50 from October meeting 

      20.00      Member dues  
             $36.00           Total   
 
Expenditures:  
                        $ 28.15                Talquin Electric for Bethel Rd Tower, 10-08-12 billing                                             
   
                         $ 28.15                Total 
 
Outstanding Expenses: 
 
 None 
 
 
Ending Balances on October 15, 2012: 

           Checking Account:                $  305.62 
                         Savings Account:     1290.64  
                                            Total:              $1596.26 
 
 

 
               1 Member renewed or joined since last report. 

               1 Individual 
               0 Family members 
               0 Students 
� �
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 The Amateur's Code  
written by Paul M. Segal, W9EEA, in 1928 

 
The Radio Amateur is... 

CONSIDERATE 
Never knowingly operates in such a way as to lessen the pleasure of others. 

 
LOYAL  

Offers loyalty, encouragement, and support to other amateurs, local clubs, and the 
American Radio Relay League, through which Amateur Radio in the United States is 

represented nationally and internationally. 

 
PROGRESSIVE 

Progressive with knowledge abreast of science, a well-built and efficient station 
and operation above reproach. 

 
FRIENDLY 

Slow and patient in operating when requested; friendly advice and counsel to the 
beginner; kindly assistance, cooperation and consideration for the interest of others. 

These are the hallmarks of the amateur service. 

 
BALANCED  

Radio is an avocation, never interfering with duties 
owed to family, job, school, church or community. 

 
PATRIOTIC 

A station and skill always ready for service to country and community. 
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Tallahassee Amateur Radio Society 
New Membership / Renewal Form 

 
This form can be used for new members or for renewals. If you have not changed any information from last 
year, merely make payment to TARS. Complete the form with your name and indicate your member type and 
ARRL membership status. For Family status, complete a form for each member. 
 

 
 
You need not be a licensed amateur radio operator to join the Society. An interest in radio communications is 
all that is required.  
 
Membership dues for the Tallahassee Amateur Radio Society run $15 annually per individual or family. 
 
Students (with valid ID) can join for free!  
 
New members pay a reduced prorated amount based on the number of months remaining in the calendar year 
($1.25 per month). Renewing members pay $15 dues; except after July, dues become $7.50. After September, 
they drop to $5.00. 
 
Please make your dues check payable to the Tallahassee Amateur Radio Society (or TARS). Bring your check 
with the additional information to the next monthly meeting of the Society and give it to the Treasurer, or mail 
your check and this form to the Tallahassee Amateur Radio Society, C/O Treasurer, P. O. Box 37127, 
Tallahassee, FL, 32315. 
 
If you are interested in becoming a member of the American Radio Relay League (ARRL), their dues are $39 
annually and includes a subscription to QST Magazine, that is published both by mail and in an online format. 
Go to http://www.arrl.org/join.html for membership in the ARRL.  TARS is an ARRL sanctioned organization. 
 


